Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 12th November 2009

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Bob Scarfe		
Jackie Mortiboy

The meeting started at 7.00pm

Apologies for absence: Apologies had been received from Peter Webb, Erica Forbes and Tony Dunn.

Tony Alcock apologised for not attending the last meeting.

Minutes of the Meeting on 15th October 2009 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
The tree by the Village Hall looks a lot better for the pruning and the Council will take any advice given by the tree warden on this tree for the future.

The brook
The Environment Agency had written a letter to all residents near the brook.  The Clerk is to contact Mr Ward from the Environment Agency as his letter seems to contradict the conversation he had with Mrs Mortiboy.

The playground/recreation field
The Clerk is still pursuing the wet pour surface for the playground.  The new goal posts are to be put in place in the New Year.

The Budget
The budget was approved with an amendment that the Council will budget for the upkeep of the driveway which could need doing next year depending upon the number of frosts we have this winter.  It was agreed that the Parish Council will precept for £5,000 again this year.  The precept has now stayed the same for the past 5 years, the Parish Council is trying to keep costs down for parishioners.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheque Number 000588 for the driveway repairs to Mr S Fuller was written for £230, it is noted that the Clerk requires an invoice for the bulbs.

Any Other Business
A letter had been received from Fiona Williams asking for support for the Village Hall Trusts application towards funding for their double glazed windows.  It was agreed to write two letters of support one to Action for Communities in Rural Kent and the other to Ashford Borough Council.  The Parish Council will also offer £275 towards the cost of the windows.

When undertaking the planting of the bulbs Bob Scarfe reported that he came across a fire hydrant that has been buried and is not marked, this is opposite Brook Farm House entrance.

The bulbs have all been planted and a few more are required, if Jackie Mortiboy can get more she will if not this will have to wait until next year.
Tony Alcock had attended a meeting at school.  A compulsory walking bus has been trialed, another meeting is due to take place and Tony Alcock will attend this.


It was agreed that the Christmas Lights will be put up on 12th December.  Tony Alcock will organise a teleporter.  It is hoped that Tony Dunn and Bob Scarfe might be available to assist with this.  Peter Webb will be asked if he could check the lights beforehand.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 10th December 2009, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 30th November, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.00 PM.

